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MAZAL TOV
* To Idan and Yonatan Orozko on the birth of their daughter, a sister to Noam, Eitan and Ofri, a granddaughter to Liora and Shlomo Kamilian, a great granddaughter to Rachel and Rogert Baruch, and to Moshe Kamilian.
* To Zahava and Albert Rozillio on the birth of their grandson in Australia. To Yahav and Daniel, the parents and to the uncles Yarin and Yahel.
* To Libby Cohen  Tirosh on the occasion of her Bat Mitzvah.
On Thursday 26.11.2020 at 18:00 the family will be celebrating in the moadon and on the patio outside so please try to keep clear of the area. 
THANKS: The Mittelberg family (Yoel, Pnina, Orli and Liam) have returned to Australia. They would like to thank all those many people who made their stay possible and so memorable. They look forward to meeting again either here or in Australia.
THANKS to the Friedman family who have given the archives an amazing treasure - Arnie’s complete record of the volunteers he was in charge of, the correspondence with the authorities and the problems faced.
As Arnie used to say – The volunteers are Israel’s best diplomats.
MAZKIRUT MEETING        15/11/2020
1. Information
· The mazkirut was updated to the fact that Asael Mor has lodged a revised suit against the kibbutz since the previous one was rejected by the court.
· We are beginning to formulate the social process for the use of the money from the last sale two months ago. The money has been frozen for a period of six months so that in this period discussions can be held and decisions made as to its use. The following steps will be taken: 
a) The appointment of a project manager to lead the discussions.
b) The forming of a team made up of public representatives and  people with a finance background.
c) This team will bring proposals to the mazkirut.
d) Public participation.
e) Back to the mazkirut to form a proposal to the General Meeting.
f) Approval of the General Meeting
Members who are interested in leading this process as project manager or as members of the committee are invited to contact Racheli, Head of the Human Resources Committee. The team will be formed together with the project manager.
2. Decisions in regard to fireplaces
The owners of wood burning fireplaces were invited to the mazkirut to discuss the decision made prohibiting wood burning fireplaces. After hearing their point of view, the subject was discussed again and the following decision made:
The prohibition of wood burning fireplaces will come into effect on 1/1/2021. A meeting will be held with each wood burning fireplace owner where the needs of every family will be raised, a report on the cost of the installation of the fireplace and that of a replacement heating program given. According to this information, compensation will be decided upon for each family up to a certain limit that will be decided on by the mazkirut.  
3. Key to the Allocation of Profits.
Ariel presented the work of the team and his recommendations. Three months work, 600 hours, the equivalent of 60,000  shekel were spent preparing the proposals. The team of 25 members was given a great deal of data and summaries. The aim of the key is to cover a wide spectrum of of subjects upon which there is agreement. This key will guide us for the next 4 years and can only be changed in 2024. 
The mazkirut recommends that the General Meeting accepts this team’s recommendations.
 Anyone who wishes to add or change the key once it has been decided upon, should do so a few months before the end of 2023. 

OCTOPUSES FOR PRREEMIES
The knitting club which meets on Ilana Peleg’s porch every Tuesday morning have crocheted 20 beautiful, colourful octopi soft toys to be cuddled by preemies. These were wrapped in cellophane bags with a card wishing good health to the babies, and sent to the prenatal ward at the Emek Hospital. Because of the fear of infection, they could not be given to the babies in the ward but were given as a present to the babies on going home. 
The head nurse, Miri, thanked the knitters for the gifts and expressed appreciation for the effort.

CORRECTION OF A MISTAKE: It was mistakenly stated that Galia Shemi has completed her role in the Auditing Committee. It should have read that Shoshana Mittelberg has completed her role and we thank her for her participation in the committee.

MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE
1. The swimming pool. Even though Gil could not be present at the meeting, the subject of the accessibility of the shower and bathrooms at the pool was discussed at his request. Questions were raised and 
suggestions made. These will be forwarded to Gil and discussed with Gil’s presence at the next meeting.
2. The Exercise Room: The storeroom in the exercise room has been reverted into an office. The exercise room needs a store room for its equipment, one which is accessible from the exercise room. It was decided to add a storeroom at the side of the building.
3. Entrance to the Kibbutz. The guard house at the entrance to the kibbutz has to be moved because it is situated too close to the high tension wires on the east side of the entrance, so it must be moved to the west side. A first draft of a plan was presented which the Planning Committee accepted with the following notes:
+ It was recommended that an outside sitting area be added on the east side of the building between the building and the road.
+ The area separating the two gates and the problem of use of the gates in wrong direction need to be attended to.
4. Requests by Members. 
a) Omri and Shlomit Fink asked to close in their porch to make a play room for the children. Since the size of their house is 100sq. meters, permission was denied since there is a decision not to go over this size.
b) The Abramovitch family asked to add a pagola on the southern side of their house like their neighbor’s one. Their request was accepted as long as the pagola is the same size and color as their neighbor’s, the Levi family.
YIZREEL’S HOLDINGS
It was decided to hire an operational and project manager. The position was advertised and applicants interviewed. Daniel Rosenfeld was selected as the most suitable applicant for the position. His experience in various fields and positions of management, plus his academic qualifications impressed the committee. Daniel will begin working on 1/12/2020, his office being next to Ariel’s office.
Daniel Rosenfeld is 41, he grew up on Kibbutz Sde Eliahu. He lives in Shdemot Machula. He is married with 6 children. His wife, Michal, is a graphics teacher and has a design studio. 
Hobbies: cycling, trips playing a wind instrument and friends.
He is very happy to take on this challenging position in an interesting and successful place.

THE SAFETY COMMITTEE is concerned for the safety of people walking on the roads because many of them wear dark clothing and are not always visible to the motorists. They suggest walkers wear light clothing, preferably ones that reflect light or use a torch. Please make sure you are seen.

THE LIBRARY For the next month the library is being renovated.  The library computer has been moved into the reference room next to the library so you can still return and take out books. We want to thank the teenagers who helped us pack up and store the books.

GENERAL MEETING  ON ZOOM 16/11/2020
Results from the Nominations Committee: The following people have been chosen as heads of committees and as members of committees.
Members of the Young Generation Committee: Shlomo Kamilian, Ziv Ben Bassat, Hedva Sharabani, David Beutler, Yishai Levi, Monica Brustein, Moran Cooperman and Karin Kagan as an observer.
Members of the Chevra Committee: Eyal Tirosh, Uri Gilad, Tal Darom, Momi Cohen, Naomi Shechter, Adi Ilan Goldstein, Nitza Halevi, Ganadi Axelrod, Jules Feldman, Ilana Peleg and Anat Frieman.
Public Representatives to the Economic Council: Eviatar Assaf, David Sharabani, Tzach Sasi, Nir Segal, and Adi Laviv.
Donations Committee: Oren Broadhurst, Adi Ilan Goldstein and Yoni Brauman.
The Auditing Committee: Reut Levin, Dima Tchernichovski and Milton Kaplan. 
Good Luck to all.
The Vehicle Branch: The main points of an internal and external auditing report were given. The full report can be read in the mazkirut.  Both reports show that the Vehicle Branch is in a good state with recommendations for improvement.
A vote was held where it was decided that the Head of the Vehicle Branch will come under the auspices of the Head of the Community (and not the Economic Council).

	IN A LABOROTORY IN THE WEIZMANN INSTITUTE
IT IS BELIEVED THAT THEY ARE ON THE WAY
TO CONQUERING CANCER (and also Alzheimer Disease)
The main article in the Supplement of the HaAretz newspaper was dedicated to the research, discoveries and vision of Professor Ido Amit (Noami and Michael’s son). The article describes his career, how he came to his discoveries and the implications of these discoveries on the possible ways of treatment and cure of different forms of cancer and other diseases. 
Depths of Vision of Professor Ido Amit
This article describes and explains scientific facts in simple language and can be read in the mazkirut



I CARE ABOUT THIS VERY MUCH                                  Monica Brustein
Monica was astounded to the see the table (in last week’s newsletter13.11.2020)  referring to the changes to be made which will worsen the conditions of widows and widowers – and she asks Why? 
Widows and widowers receive the budget of couple for the first year of their berveavement. It was decided to cut this down to half a year only.
The subject is not relevant to her personally but she identifies with the widows and widowers. She asks -  Who is going to benefit by cutting down half a monthly budget for a six month period for maybe an average of 5 people a year?
Does the mazkirut have the right to decide these changes? Maybe it should be discussed in another forum, at the general meeting for example. Did anyone from the mazkirut talk to any member of this group to understand their needs?
The budget for electricty is being cut even though heating and cooling for 2 people is the same as one.  Children and grandchildren still come. Widows and widowers still have the upkeep of the house (which belongs to the kibbutz) to cater for and so the budget which is low is being cut further. 
Unforttunately, we will all be in this situation some day. 
Monica asks that people take note and appeal against this decision and bring it up for discussion.
AN ANSWER TO MONICA
The agenda of the meeting is advertised and those who wish to relate to the subject are welcome to attend.
The subject came up on comparing Yizre’el to other kibbutzim. We give a couples budget for a year, whereas other kibbutzim give a couple’s budget for only three months. We downsize it to a budget and a half while they give a budget and a third.
This decision applies to new widows and widowers from January 2021.
The mazkirut has the right to make these decisions which were not made lightly. Allowing for the sensitivity of the subject, if we feel that there is an error in a past decision, we have the right to change it. 
                                                              Yitzchak Peleg and Yifat Assaf

	
IN HONOR OF SENIORS’ MONTH
The talked about program: WHO ARE YOU CALLING OLD?
is coming to your home.
Four episodes on the Dorot BaGilboa  ON LINE or for subscribers to Unifer
Sundays at 18:00 22.11 / 29.11 / 6.12 / 13.12




English is Fun  ……………  from Rahel

In Praise of Women Who Read:
One morning a husband returns to the cabin after several hours of fishing and decides to take a nap.  Although not familiar with the lake, his wife decides to take the boat out, since it is such a beautiful day.  She motors out a short distance, anchors and reads her book.  Along comes a Game Warden in his boat.  He pulls up alongside the woman and says, "Good morning Ma'am, what are you doing?"  "Reading a book" she replies (thinking "Isn't that obvious?")

"You are in a Restricted Fishing Area" he tells her.  "I'm sorry, officer, but I'm not fishing, I'm reading."   She says.  "Yes, but you have all the equipment.  For all I know you could start at any moment.  I'll have to write you up a ticket and you'll have to pay a fine."  He says.

"If you do that, I'll have to charge you with sexual assault," says the woman.  "But I haven't even touched you," says the Game Warden.

"That's true, but you have all the equipment.  For all I know you could start at any moment."

"Have a nice day, ma'am" and he immediately departed.

MORAL:
Never argue with a woman who reads.
It's likely she can also think.

Animal Myth:
Myths:  Bats are blind.
Fact:  Bats aren't blind.  But they evolved as nocturnal hunters, and can see better in half-light than in daylight.

Myth:  Monkeys remove fleas in each other's fur during grooming.
Fact:  Monkeys don't have fleas. They are removing dead skin, which they eat.

Myth:  Male seahorses can become pregnant and give birth.
Fact:  What actually happens is this:  The female seahorse expels eggs into the male's brood pouch, where they are fertilized.  And while the male does carry  the gestating embryos until they are born 10 days later, he doesn't feed them through a placenta or similar organ (as had previously been thought).  Instead, the embryos feed off nourishment in the egg itself – food provided by the female.  Basically, the male acts as an incubator.

Myth:  Porcupines can shoot their quills when provoked.
Fact:  A frightened porcupine tends to run from danger.  If a hunter catches it, though, a porcupine will tighten its skin to make the quills stand up – ready to lodge in anything that touches them.

Myth:  Whales spout water.
Fact:  Whales actually exhale air through their blowholes.  This creates a mist or fog that looks like a water spout.

Myth:  Moths eat clothes.
Fact:  Not exactly.  Moths lay their eggs on your clothes, which eventually develop into larvae.  It is the larvae that eat tiny parts of your clothes; adult moths do not eat cloth.

Myth:  Bumblebee flight violates the laws of aerodynamics.
Fact:  Nothing that flies violates the laws of aerodynamics.


						…………….more next week
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	The members of Garin Hod and of Habonim Dror South Africa 
regretfully announce the  passing before his time of 
Hilton Diner
Hilton and Michelle were members of Yizre’el  from 1974 wnere their two sons, Eyal and Tuval were born. Dalia and Izzie Levitan were their contact family and kept in touch with them to this day. 
Hilton worked in the chicken sheds and was active in searching for a new industry for Yizre’el. Michelle worked in education. They were active members and were sorely missed on their leaving for Canada.   


    

























  

 
 
	



					










 

 

























   
 


 


                 





 










 






                               




















 




                                             



                  

